School Uniform Policy

With the start of the new school year approaching, we are writing to remind you of our current uniform
policy. We understand that recently, due to various circumstances, we have been more relaxed when it
comes to enforcing the school’s policy. However, we are starting afresh in September and we want the
children to feel proud of how the school is represented.

EYFS children (Reception)

White polo shirts

Dark grey school trousers, skirt or pinafore dress (summer uniform can include dark grey school shorts)
Navy cardigan or navy v neck jumper

School fleece

Grey socks or tights

School shoes (not boots), black and flat (no trainers)

Summer uniform can include dark grey school shorts. Summer dresses should be blue and white
gingham.

KS1 and KS2 children (Year 1 — Year 6)

White shirts

School Tie (order and pay on ParentPay)

Dark grey school trousers, skirt or pinafore dress (no leggings)
Navy cardigan or navy v neck jumper

School fleece can be purchased from Cornwall Screenprint (Stennack Road, near the post office depot in
St Austell)

Grey socks or tights
School shoes (not boots), black and flat (no trainers)

Summer uniform can include dark grey school shorts. Summer dresses should be blue and white
gingham.

Plain items are available in most supermarkets, alternatively logoed uniform (V-neck sweatshirts,
cardigans and fleeces) can be purchased from Cornwall Screenprint (Stennack Road, near the post office
depot in St Austell).

Ties, book bags and PE bags can be purchased via ParentPay and collected from school.

Long hair should be tied back. One pair of stud earrings only are permitted in pierced ears. No other
jewellery is to be worn in school at any time



PE Kit to be kept in school at all times (clearly labelled).

Children are expected to change for PE and for games. Each child is allocated a peg on which to store
their PE bag containing the following:

Plain (full length) white ‘T’ shirt

Plain black shorts

Trainers (not plimsolls) velcro recommended in KS1

When it is cold, the children are welcome to wear plain black track suit trousers or black leggings and a
sweat shirt for outside PE lessons.

For swimming:

Girls - Swimsuit (not bikini)

Boys — Swimming trunks (not shorts)

*Please ensure that all clothing is clearly labelled with the child’s name.*

Our school uniform is important to us for many reasons. It is a huge part of our school identity, it
reinforces who we are as a community, and it helps pupils to feel proud of their school. Correct school
uniform also promotes high standards and expectations across all areas of school life.

Thank you for your support in ensuring that school policies are followed. We are excited to welcome you
back in September. Have a fantastic summer holiday.



